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A word of warning, before you read on, if you still be-
lieve in Santa Claus as the guy who flies around in a 
sleigh, led by eight reindeer, you may want to stop 
reading here.  Typically, at this time of year, I’ve writ-
ten about the rather serious topic of the character of 
these seasons: Advent, Christmas and Epiphany, 
which we experience in December and January.  But 
the truth is, I’m not feeling so serious today, and 
thought we’d keep it a little lighter.  So instead, I 
thought we could explore a little together about that 
most beloved saint, Nicholas, aka Santa Claus, who 
really is a saint in the Church, venerated for centu-
ries, and who inspired the popular Santa Claus found 
in shopping malls everywhere. 

We celebrate Saint Nicholas’ feast day, December 6th, and in some countries, chil-
dren might still get a little gift that day, while they have to wait until Christmas for 
their main horde of presents.  Nicholas was the Bishop of Myra, a town in present 
day Turkey, though it was in Greek speaking at that time.  He lived in the fourth 
century and possibly even attended and participated in the Council of Nicaea (from 
whence we get the Nicaean Creed, though technically it isn’t until the Council of 
Constantinople before that Creed got its finishing touches).  Of course, as with any 
saint, there are countless stories that arise about Nicholas, including miracles that 
he performed. 

The most famous is the one of a man of very limited means who has three daugh-
ters who are approaching the marrying age.  He hasn’t the money to provide for a 
dowry for any of them.  Knowing of the man’s predicament, and being aware of the 
hard life his girls would face in those times as unmarried women, the good bishop 
comes up with a plan.  Nicholas knows also the father would refuse charity.  So, on 
passing the house one day, Nicholas throws a small bag (or purse) through an open 
window, with sufficient funds for the first girl’s dowry just at the time that she reach-
es marrying age.  He does the same when the second girl reaches her age. 

The father, who could perhaps accept the first miracle as a gift from God, starts to 
catch on after the second bag arrived.  Determined not to take charity and to con-
front whoever it is who is providing these funds, he stays by the window watching 
when his third daughter is coming of age.  So, our goodly saint, climbs up to the 
roof unnoticed instead, and drops the third bag through the chimney.  An elabora-
tion of the story has it that the girl had just been washing her stockings, and had 
hung them by the fire to dry, when the third pouch fell down the chimney and into 
her stocking.  Well there you have it!  The saint who gives gifts to children, the com-
ing down the chimney and the stockings hung with care. 
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Nicholas was celebrated throughout Europe, as a patron saint of seafarers, sailors, and especially children.  
England, a great seafaring nation, had some 400 churches named for Nicholas.  But it is Dutch who bring the 
name Sinterklaus, or Santa Claus to America.  How that evolved into Kris Kringle and a guy who lives at the 
North Pole, and arrives by a flying sleigh, led by Dasher, Dancer, Prancer, Vixen, Comet, Cupid, Donner and 
Blitzen, is anyone’s guess.  Surely, Clement Clarke Moore’s poem, Twas the Night Before Christmas, had a 
lot to do with it.  But were all these images his invention, or were some of them already in the public imagina-
tion?  Was the image of the saint already evolving? 
 

Saint Nicholas is a patron saint of several countries, including most famously Greece.  We know little about 
his life except that he did a pilgrimage to the Holy Land and that for some time he suffered for his faith.  Dur-
ing the persecution of Christians under Emperor Diocletian, Nicholas was imprisoned and tortured.  But he 
lived to tell the tale.  Today, there is a bronze statue of him at his church in Demre, Turkey, but it was once 
removed in favor of a jollier, more Santa Claus looking plastic figure, by the then mayor.  People reacted neg-
atively, and the original was restored.  In the late eleventh century most of Nicholas’ relics were taken from 
Turkey to Bari, Italy, where they are still revered. 
 

The most significant thing perhaps is that we remember Nicholas for his kindness to young people and his 
secret gift giving.  That is why our children even today get presents from “Santa Claus.”  In some places, chil-
dren leave out their shoes, and Saint Nick leaves them something in them by morning.  Interestingly, this is a 
custom in some Spanish speaking countries at Epiphany.  This is when the three kings (or wise men) brought 
gifts to Jesus.  So, we can understand the gift-giving at that time.  But what about leaving out the shoes?  I 
wonder if that tradition was carried over from the celebration of Saint Nicholas’ Day. 

May you and your families enjoy an enlightening Advent, a delightful Christmas and an amazing Epiphany 

season. 

Yours in Christ, 

Fr. Patrick 
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- Fundrais ing Gala Provides an Evening to Remember  - 

by Judy Johnson 
 

Over 90 guests walked the red carpet into the St. Clement’s parish hall on Saturday, November 4th, and were 
greeted by the “Glamour of Hollywood”. 
 

Excitement had been building for weeks for the annual church fundraiser, and guests were dressed to the 
nines with tuxedos and glittery gowns contributing to the festive spirit. 
 

Co-chairs Joe Wharton, his wife Kate Styles, and a host of volunteers had worked tirelessly to put together 
fantastic decorations (thanks to Patty Welliver and friends), a silent auction with many wonderful items 
donated by parishioners and the community, and a winner-take all gift card raffle (thanks to Tina Inglish and 
Pat Sawyer and friends), Hollywood-style lighting and sound (Jason and Mikael Feeney), smooth auction 
checkout (Peter Knapp, Tina and Russ Inglish, Kate Styles), and delicious food by Rocco’s and dessert by Judy 
Johnson.  
 

Hollywood-themed music led by St. Clement’s music director Larry Gates provided the “heart” of the event, 
with Larry, Chris LaBarthe and Wendy Berube reprising their singing roles from last year’s Cabaret.   Many of 
these songs are musical treasures that speak of a kinder and gentler world that we all seek to perpetuate. 
The event raised $9,000 for the parish general fund.  Deep thanks go to the many donors of silent auction 
items, food, wine and services, the many volunteers preparing for the event, to the St. Clement’s musical 
entertainers, and to all who attended! 
 

This was a great event for creating more shared memories and a good time was had by all. 
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Thursday, December 21st — Blue Christmas 

7:00pm - A service of remembrance and hope.  

The holidays, while joyous, can also be a challenging time for anyone who 

has suffered the loss of someone they loved, or other kinds of sadness or 

hurt. This service of comfort is a way we can recognize the hope of this 

season, while we also acknowledge those sad feelings within, or remember 

those who are in our hearts by remembering them in a meaningful way. 

Sunday, December 24th — Christmas Eve 

9:00am - 4th Sunday of Advent - Combined Bilingual Service  

        with Bishop Diane for receptions and confirmations. 

4:00pm - Children’s Pageant and Family Eucharist 

8:00pm - La Nochebuena 

9:30pm - Carol Sing-A-Loud 

10:00pm - Candlelight Service 

Monday, December 25th — Christmas Day 

10:00am - Christmas Day Service 

 

- Christmas Services  - 
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Christmas Flower Offerings 

will be due on Sunday, December 17th 
 

Envelopes and forms are available in each bulletin, as well as during Coffee Hour. 

 

Please place your Christmas Flower Offering along with your dedication in 
the Sunday offering or the office drop box.  

The drop box is located to the right of the church office door. 

 

 

 

 

Greening of the Church  

Saturday, December 23rd at 9:00am 

All are welcome to join in the fun! 

 A light breakfast will be provided. 

- Christmas Announcements - 
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Coffee Hour Schedule 

Date 8:00am 10:00am 

12/03 HOST NEEDED The Loftus’ 

12/10 HOST NEEDED The Golay’s 

12/17 The Pocinos The Feeney’s 

12/31 Jan Genevro Carolyn Ferreira 

- December Coffee Hour Schedule  - 

Coffee Hour Schedule 

Date 8:00am 10:00am 

01/07 HOST NEEDED HOST NEEDED 

01/14 HOST NEEDED HOST NEEDED 

01/21 HOST NEEDED HOST NEEDED 

01/28 Brunch/Annual Meeting 

- January Coffee Hour Schedule  - 

 

ATTENTION: Coffee Hour Hosts Needed! 

       Coffee Hour is a well-loved time of weekly fellowship at St. Clement’s - We need your help  

to keep the tradition alive!  If you have never hosted Coffee Hour before, we will show you     

how! You are also able to partner with another member, and host Coffee Hour together.  

If you are interested in hosting a Sunday Coffee Hour, a sign-up sheet is located in the          

Parish Hall. Or, you may call Alicia in the office (949) 492-3401. Please review available        

dates and choose one that best suits your schedule. 

Thank you to all our wonderful hosts - this time of fellowship after                 

Sunday services is so important to maintain. 
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- Stewardship  - 

Giving from a Grateful Heart 
Pledge Cards due December 10th 

Hopefully, you have received your pledge card for 2018.  Please prayerfully discern your 

level of support for this parish and the important ministry we do every day.  Please return 

your pledge card by Dec. 10th, so the vestry can formulate the budget for next year.  Many 

thanks to you and those who have already submitted their pledge cards 2018! 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Sunday, January 28th 

Combined Service at 9:00am, brunch in the Parish Hall,  

followed by the 2018 Annual Meeting. 

All reports are due by January 11th. 

St. Clement’s by-the-Sea 
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- Reflect ions on the Episcopal Revival  
in Diocese of San Joaquin  - 

by Judy Johnson 
 

Wow, dear friends in Christ at St. Clement’s.  I just had the most amazing Episcopal experience over three 
days and 800 miles at the end of November, and I want to share some of it with you and invite you to learn 
more. 
 

The event, or actually three events, was the Diocese of San Joaquin Revival.  It took place in Stockton, Fresno 
and Bakersfield November 17, 18, and 19 as one of a series of Episcopal Revivals launched in early 2017. 
 

An Episcopal Revival?  Wow, what an intriguing thought.  I thought we Episcopalians were the “frozen 
chosen”, as Bishop Diane+ would challenge us by saying during her days as our rector. 
 

But now, under the exuberant leadership of Presiding Bishop Michael Curry, the Episcopal Church USA has 
launched a series of revivals throughout the US. Each revival includes a series of gatherings that combine 
inspiring worship, compelling teaching, honest faith-sharing, intensified prayer, and active engagement with 
the mission of God – all for the sake of the spiritual renewal and transformation of people and of society.  For 
more information from the Episcopal Church website, please visit: https://www.episcopalchurch.org/
episcopal-revivals 
 

Each revival has been shaped around the individual diocese and its local issues and ministries.  The Diocese of 

San Joaquin, which has a population that is 50% Hispanic and 33% immigrant, focused on immigration and 

DACA (Deferred Action for Childhood Arrivals).  There were many biblical passages cited throughout the 

revival commanding that God’s people provide hospitality: 

“So show your love for the alien, for you were aliens in the land of Egypt” (Deuteronomy 10:19) 
 

“Truly I tell you, just as you did to one of the least of these who are members of my family, you did it to me”  

                                                                                                                                                                                                                   (Matthew 25:34-40)   

DAY 1: 
The first day of the revival was held at the University of the Pacific in Stockton.  Personal stories were shared 
from a variety of immigrants about their journey to America and in America − an Episcopal priest fleeing 
imprisonment and torture in central Africa, an Episcopal priest from Los Angeles who is in the DACA program 
and fears losing her work permit and her ability to work in the church,  a lesbian woman whose adopted child 
was refused baptism in the Catholic Church because of her mother’s sexuality, a transgender woman and 
Episcopal Deacon who lives in fear of the hate crimes against LGBT people. 
 

These stories were intensely personal, told with tears and a clear desire to communicate their stories to 
members of the audience who may not have not suffered these adversities.  Each also expressed 
appreciation to the Episcopal Church as a place of welcome and solace during their trials. 
 

Presiding Bishop Curry concluded the revival event by challenging each person to take one action 
immediately, whether a letter or call to an elected official, assistance in outreach, or whatever their personal 
call may be. To view the video of Day 1, please visit: https://vimeo.com/244044953 

https://www.episcopalchurch.org/episcopal-revivals
https://www.episcopalchurch.org/episcopal-revivals
https://vimeo.com/244044953
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- Reflect ions on the Episcopal Revival  
in Diocese of San Joaquin  - 

DAY 2: 
Saturday’s worship service was at St. James’ Episcopal Cathedral in Fresno, one of the church  properties 
recently returned to the Episcopal Church at the end of a long court battle.  The event started with a 
Neighborhood Prayer Walk through the surrounding urban community, and stories told of community 
engagement including the Faith in the Valley ecumenical social justice organization and the food ministry of 
the Diocese.  At the conclusion of the walk a service was held formally installing the Rt. Reverend David Rice 
as Diocesan Bishop of San Joaquin (he was previously Provisional Bishop). 
 

The Most Reverend Michael Curry roused the congregation with his fiery sermon, stating “We need this 
whole Episcopal Church to be a witness for our Lord. We need a movement of witnesses for Jesus.”…  If you 
want to scare Episcopalians to death, tell them they have got to go out and witness to somebody... But I 
understand, because I know that wherever there are two or three Episcopalians, there is always at least one 
lawyer. (Laughter and clapping from the audience).  The words “witness” and “Episcopalian” are two words 
you rarely hear together.  (more laughter).  But, it’s in the Bible, I am not making it up…” 
 

Well, there was a lot more to his inspiring and entertaining sermon.  You really should listen to his sermon to 
hear and see our Presiding Bishop. To view the video of Day 2, please visit: https://vimeo.com/244081082     
PB Curry’s sermon starts at 19 minutes. 
 

DAY 3: 
Sunday was worship at St. Paul’s Episcopal Church in Bakersfield.  The church is a vibrant congregation that 
has embraced all of God’s people, with more than 60 young people in the church school program, most of 
them children in non-traditional families.  Presiding Bishop Curry again roused the congregation to action, 
charging members and guests to love God and love their neighbors.  
 

—- 
 

During my 200-mile drive back to San Clemente my mind and heart were full of the energy and biblical 
underpinning for the revival.  The Diocese of San Joaquin takes as its motto, “Called to Be …,” with the “…” an 
integral part of that theme. With this Revival, the challenge for Episcopalians was very much what is each of 
us called to be? So it is fitting for me, as I reflect on this outward and visible journey, is what is God called me 
to be? Or said another way, “What am I doing to make this world a better place, and how can I do more?”  
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https://www.google.com/search?q=St.+James+Cathedral+Fresno+4147+E+Dakota,+Fresno,+CA+93726&npsic=0&rflfq=1&rlha=0&rllag=36798151,-119760769,1305&tbm=lcl&ved=0ahUKEwimi5iZ58PXAhUByYMKHbmAANoQtgMIKg&tbs=lrf:!2m1!1e2!2m1!1e3!3sIAE,lf:1,lf_ui:1&rldoc=1#rlfi=hd:;s
https://vimeo.com/244081082
https://www.google.com/search?tbm=lcl&ei=8eMNWpe2GOusjwSM87KQCA&q=St.+Paul%27s+Episcopal+Church+Bakersfield+2216+17th+Street%2C+Bakersfield%2C+CA+93301%E2%80%8B&oq=St.+Paul%27s+Episcopal+Church+Bakersfield+2216+17th+Street%2C+Bakersfield%2C+CA+93301%E2%80%8B&
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Ten Minutes From Normal  

by Karen Hughes 

Tuesday, December 5th at 5:00pm (Rocco’s) 

and 

The Street of 1000 Blossoms 

by Gail Sukiyami 

Tuesday, January 2nd at 5:00pm (Rocco’s) 

 

A sign-up sheet is in the church hall for those who wish to attend. 

For more information, please contact: Mary Ann Morrison at (949) 361-0031 

Sandwich Making for the Welcome Inn 

Sunday, December 17th at 9:00am 

and 

Sunday, January 21st at 11:00am 

JOIN US to help make sandwiches and sack lunches for those in need!  

A very important ministry! 

Tai’yo Classes 

Tai’yo combines the fluid, meditative movement of Tai’chi 

with the strength, flexibility, and calm attained through the 

practice of Yoga postures. 

ALL ARE WELCOME! 

Classes meet on Monday and Friday mornings from  

9:00am – 10:00am in the Parish Hall 

- Something for Everyone  - 
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Anchors Potluck Supper Club 
 

The Anchors Potluck Supper Club will NOT be meeting in December.    

 

 

 

We look forward to resuming at  

7:00pm on Friday, January 19th! 
Plan on joining us! More details to come. 

 

 

 

 

Please contact Pat Sawyer (sawlp@sbcglobal.net) with any questions, 
or if you would like to sign up as a host in 2018! 

When: December 20th and January 17th 

From: 2:00pm—5:00pm 

Where: Laundry Basket-South 

2405 S. El Camino Real in San Clemente 

New volunteers are welcome and should arrive at 1:30pm for a brief orientation. Laundry will be done 

in two hour shifts between 2:00pm-6:00pm. The first Sunday of every month we gather donations for 

Laundry Love. The monthly collection takes place during coffee hour. Since November of last year, this 

ministry has done over 2,000 loads of laundry for families in need. Let’s keep the momentum going! 

Contact Jan Genevro for more information on this ministry: outreach@scbythesea.org 

- Something for Everyone  - 
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10:00am Ministry Schedule 

12/03 12/10 12/17 12/31 
MC Patrick 

Warren 

MC Sean Casey MC Patrick 

Warren 

MC Rich 

Rajaratnam 

ACOLYTE Lisa Warren ACOLYTE Sean Casey ACOLYTE Lisa Warren ACOLYTE Tina 

Rajaratnam 

TORCH BEARER Jacob 

Miranda 

TORCH BEARER Ryan Casey, 

Colin Casey 

TORCH BEARER Lilly 

Miranda 

TORCH BEARER Lilly 

Miranda 

OBLATION 

BEARER 

Lilly Miranda OBLATION 

BEARER 

Dylan Casey OBLATION 

BEARER 

Lilly 

Miranda 

OBLATION 

BEARER 

Lilly 

Miranda 

USHERS Frank Soto, 

Marc Allen 

USHERS Bill Major, 

Will Wallett 

USHERS Bob Corless, 

Joe Wharton 

USHERS Frank Soto,  

Bob Corless 

1ST READER Katrina Soto 1ST READER Celia Lovell 1ST READER Pat Corless 1ST READER Pat Corless 

2ND READER Jane Fladd 2ND READER Kent 

Adamson 

2ND READER Chris 

LaBarthe 

2ND READER Bill Green 

INTERCESSION Paget 

Merriman 

INTERCESSION Bill Green INTERCESSION Katrina Soto INTERCESSION Katrina Soto 

CHALICE Patty Clarke,  

Geoff Harris 

CHALICE Kent 

Adamson 

CHALICE Geoff Harris CHALICE Geoff Harris 

8:00am Ministry Schedule 

12/03 12/10 12/17 12/31 

MC Jim Prothero MC Jim Prothero MC Jim Prothero MC Judy Johnson 

ACOLYTE Tina Inglish ACOLYTE Sandy Gilman ACOLYTE Anna 

Brownell 

ACOLYTE Tina Inglish 

USHERS Matt Duncan, 

Peter Knapp 

USHERS Bob Gergen, 

Anne Garcia 

USHERS Mike Marcu, 

Mark Pocino 

USHERS Matt Duncan, 

Peter Knapp 

1ST READER Joe Silva 1ST READER Roger 

Morrison 

1ST READER Anna 

Brownell 

1ST READER Jerry Stevens 

2ND READER Jim Prothero 2ND READER Jerry Stevens 2ND READER Sherilee 

Pocino 

2ND READER Fred 

Robinson 

INTERCESSION Mike Marcu INTERCESSION Fred Robinson INTERCESSION Karen 

Williams 

INTERCESSION Roger 

Morrison 

CHALICE Bob Gergen CHALICE Russ Inglish CHALICE Mark Pocino CHALICE Judy Johnson 

Christmas Eve & Christmas Day 

12/24 - 9am Bilingual COMBINED 

MC ACOLYTE TORCH BEARER 
OBLATION 

BEARER 
USHERS 1ST READER 

2ND 

READER 
INTERCESSION CHALICE 

Karen 

Stevens 

Sandy 

Gilman 

Ryan Casey, 

Colin Casey 

Dylan Casey Mike Marcu Jerry Stevens Karen 

Stevens 

Bruce 

Gilman 

Sean Casey 

12/24 - 4pm Children’s Pageant and Family Eucharist 

MC ACOLYTE USHERS 1ST READER 2ND READER INTERCESSION CHALICE 

 Judy Johnson Judy Johnson Mike Marcu, 

Marc Allen 

Carolyn Allen Jen Petersen Kent Adamson Kent Adamson 

12/24 - 10pm Candlelight Service 

Tina Inglish  Russ Inglish    Katrina Soto   Russ Inglish 

12/25 - 10am Christmas Day Service 

 Jim Prothero Anna Brownell Bob Gergen, 

Anne Garcia 

Don Rodgers       

- December Ministry Schedule  - 
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- January Ministry Schedule  - 
8:00am Ministry Schedule 

01/07 01/14 01/21 01/28 - 9am COMBINED 

MC Jim Prothero MC Judy Johnson MC Jim Prothero MC Karen 

Stevens 

ACOLYTE Tina Inglish ACOLYTE Sandy Gilman ACOLYTE Anna 

Brownell 

ACOLYTE Tina Inglish 

USHERS Matt Duncan, 

Peter Knapp 

USHERS Bob Gergen, 

Anne Garcia 

USHERS Mike Marcu, 

Mark Pocino 

USHERS Ken & Teresa 

Hite 

1ST READER Mike Marcu 1ST READER Fred Robinson 1ST READER Karen 

Williams 

1ST READER Chris Miller 

2ND READER Joe Silva 2ND READER Roger 

Morrison 

2ND READER Anna 

Brownell 

2ND READER Mary Miranda 

INTERCESSION Jim Prothero INTERCESSION Jerry Stevens INTERCESSION Sherilee 

Pocino 

INTERCESSION Ken Hite 

CHALICE Bob Gergen CHALICE Russ Inglish CHALICE Mark Pocino CHALICE Rich & Tina 

Rajaratnam 

10:00am Ministry Schedule 

01/07 01/14 01/21 01/28 - 9am COMBINED 

MC Sean Casey MC  MC Sean Casey MC Karen 

Stevens 

ACOLYTE Sean Casey ACOLYTE  ACOLYTE Sean Casey ACOLYTE Tina Inglish 

TORCH BEARER Ryan Casey, 

Colin Casey 

TORCH BEARER Lilly 

Miranda 

TORCH BEARER Ryan Casey, 

Colin Casey 

TORCH BEARER Lilly 

Miranda 

OBLATION 

BEARER 

Dylan Casey OBLATION 

BEARER 

Lilly 

Miranda 

OBLATION 

BEARER 

Dylan Casey OBLATION 

BEARER 

Lilly 

Miranda 

USHERS Frank Soto, 

Marc Allen 

USHERS Bill Major, 

Will Wallett 

USHERS Bob Corless, 

Joe Wharton 

USHERS Ken & 

Teresa Hite 

1ST READER Paget 

Merriman 

1ST READER Bill Green 1ST READER Jan Lee-

Thorp 

1ST READER Chris Miller 

2ND READER Katrina Soto 2ND READER Celia Lovell 2ND READER Pat Corless 2ND READER Mary 

Miranda 

INTERCESSION Jane Fladd INTERCESSION Kent 

Adamson 

INTERCESSION Chris 

LaBarthe 

INTERCESSION Ken Hite 

CHALICE Patty Clarke CHALICE Kent 

Adamson 

CHALICE Geoff Harris CHALICE Rich & Tina 

Rajaratnam 

 

ATTENTION:  

Liturgical Ministers Needed! 

Our Sunday services involve so many people; we are 

particularly grateful for those who assist as Liturgical Ministers. 

At this time, we would like to renew our call for Lectors, 

Eucharistic Ministers, and Ushers.  

Please consider joining us in this important ministry. If you have never served as a minister before, we will 

teach you how! We greatly appreciate your assistance as we keep our Holy Eucharists prayerful, reverent, 

and joyful celebrations.  

For those interested in serving, please contact the Parish Office: info@scbythesea.org 
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St. Clement's is a parish with a big heart!  

 

Here are several ways we can help fill others' holidays with love this year: 
 

* Toys for Tots 

St. Clement's is now a Toys for Tots donation site! Toys for Tots is a program of the U.S. Marine Corps 

Reserve, with the mission of distributing toys as Christmas gifts to less fortunate children in the local 

community. Toys for Tots helps kids know that we are thinking of them. Please bring new, 

unwrapped toys for children and teens (up to age 17). Donation boxes are in the Peaceful Warriors 

studio. Donations will be accepted through Sunday, December 10th. More information about what 

to donate and what can't be accepted is in the FAQ on the Toys for Tots Web site at 

www.toysfortots.org. 

* Supporting Military Families 

Is your family interested in helping make Christmas more joyful for a local military family? San 

Clemente Military Outreach (SCMFO) offers a “Thank a Family” program each year. This program 

offers gratitude and appreciation to local enlisted families by assisting them at Christmas time. 

SCMFO matches military families in need of assistance with people from local churches, outreach 

organizations, community businesses, and individuals who volunteer to sponsor a family.                   

To sponsor a family, please contact SCMFO at info@militaryfamilyoutreach.com.  

* Coming Soon! Winter Warmth Drive 

In January and February we will be collecting things to keep people warm, such as socks, blankets, 

and jackets, as well as personal care items. These will be distributed along with the sack lunches we 

prepare as part of our contribution to the work of the Welcome INN. Stay tuned for dates and a list of 

specific items to donate. 

Thank you for your generosity!  

Questions about these opportunities? Want to become more involved in St. Clement's 

Outreach activities? Please contact Jan Genevro at outreach@scbythesea.org. 

 

- Share the Love - 
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1-Colin Casey 

4-Celia Lovell 

7-Donald Morgan 

7-Georgina Williams 

8-Will Wallett 

9-Misael Hernandez 

12-Bill Loftus 

13-Joe Silva 

16-Ken Hite 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

17-Tracy Hazzard 

18-Marlene Brown 

19-Kelly Counseller 

19-Leticia DeLeon 

20-Neal Harrison 

21-Jason Feeney 

22-Iridiana Farias 

25-Rocco Carbonara 

25-Julia Darden    
 Lentz 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

25-Norah Feeney 

26-Gus Carrillo 

26-Jean Hattem 

27-Isabel Grigg 

27-Larry Smith 

28-Claus Beneker 

30-Andrea Morris 

 

5-Mary Miranda 

11-Barbara Fox 

11-Dale Zeh 

13-Roland Daigle 

15-Gerry Beegan 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

16-Patty Clarke 

18-Tom Card 

23-Kathleen Baxter 

23-Lauri Zeh 

30-Reese Golay 

- Dec. Birthdays - - Jan. Birthdays - 

- Dec. Anniversaries - - Jan. Anniversaries - 
 

25-Kevin & Michelle Higgins 

 

27-Larry & Pat Sawyer 

28-Donald & Marjorie Atkinson 

29-Jack & Patty Clarke 

 

Every Wednesday 

in the Library 

11:00am (English) 

6:00pm (Spanish) 

 

Centering Prayer Group 

Every Monday at 6:00pm in the Library 

For more information, 

please contact Matt Duncan: 

morphix1@cox.net 
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202 Avenida Aragon 

San Clemente, CA 92672 
 

OFFICE HOURS 

Monday—9:00am-1:00pm 

Tuesday-Friday–8:00am-1:00pm  
 

Phone: 949.492.3401   

Fax: 949.366.8944  

E-mail: info@scbythesea.org  

Website: www.scbythesea.org 

The Rev. Patrick Crerar, Rector  

San Clemente’s First Church 

Welcoming all since 1929 

 

SUNDAY WORSHIP 

8:00am Holy Communion Rite I, Nursery 

10:00am Holy Communion Rite II with Choir, Nursery, Sunday School  

12:00pm La Misa en Español  


